PINE VIEW HIGH SCHOOL REUNIFICATION

PLAN

In the unfortunate event of a circumstance that would require the movement of the students at
Pine View High School (PVHS) to an alternate location either on-campus at PVHS or off campus
to an off-campus evacuation location (possibly Sandstone Elementary or Panorama Elementary),
a process for re-uniting students with their parents after such an event would be implemented.
This plan is known as a “Reunification Plan”. The Reunification plan would be implemented
and carried out as a joint task operation under the direction of the Saint George Police
Department (SGPD) with assistance from the Washington County School District (WCSD) and
numerous other County and State emergency and safety entities. Unless circumstances require
alternative plans and or accommodations, the plan would proceed as follows:

Students would be evacuated from the PVHS building to one of the above afore
mentioned locations.

Students would be contained in a specific location (away from immediate public access)
until reunited with parent(s) / guardian(s).

Parent(s) / guardian(s) would be required to go to a determined location and provide
identification so as to “Claim” their student(s).

A “Runner” would be sent from the parent / guardian student claim location to the
student(s) containment area and escort the student back to the parent(s) / guardian(s)
waiting at the student containment area. This would complete the reunification process.
Once all students are reunified with their parent(s) / guardian(s) the reunification process
would be concluded.

In the event of such a circumstance as a Reunification, parents should FIRST contact the SGPD
(435-634-5000) and /or the WCSD (435-673-3553) as well as view each organizations
individual web site(s) for specific information such as:

The actual evacuation site.
The determined parental child claim location.

The required identification.



*  All other important information, etc.

This document is being provided in compliance with Utah Code Section 53G-4-402(18) and Administrative Rule R277-400. For
questions or comments regarding reunification or any other safety issues, please contact the Pine View High School
Administration at 435-628-5255.



